

June 12, 2015

Mr. Simon Toogood Environmental Assessment Officer Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board PO Box 938 YELLOWKNIFE NT X1A 2P1 VIA EMAIL

Dear Mr. Toogood;

<u>Husky Chedabucto Mineral Exploration Project Environmental Assessment (EA 1415-01) – Kirby Marshall participation in the Behchokò community hearing</u>

The Government of the Northwest Territories (GNWT) has reviewed the Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board's (MVEIRB's) June 4, 2015, letter to parties advising of board member Kirby Marshall's participation in the Behchokò community hearing via teleconference.

The GNWT has no issue with Mr. Marshall's participation in the hearing via teleconference and thanks the MVEIRB for the opportunity to comment on this matter.

Sincerely,

Terry Hall

Director, Land Use and Sustainability

